Operations Committee Minutes
September 10, 2012
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present:  Heather Gleason, Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson, Jay Hancock, Connie Hines, Mary Kolles and Karen Wagner.  

Training Day

Heather Gleason reported that the Training Team is planning for the next Training Day in February to focus on mental health.

Continuous Improvement Team

Heather Gleason reported that the Continuous Improvement Team will be conducting customer surveys at each of the WorkForce Centers on Monday, October 15th.

Workforce One Reports

Heather Gleason reported that the Workforce One system is in the process of being rewritten.  The new system is set to launch in March 2014.  The developers are requesting feedback to make improvements to the reports feature.  Staff can provide feedback on current reports or reports that they would like to see added to the new system to Heather Gleason.  

Staff Update 
Jay Hancock reported that Jeanne Reed has started as the new Rehabilitation Counselor in Fairmont WorkForce Center.   

Nancy Haag reported that Michelle Forliti has been hired as the Youth Services Coordinator.

Rehabilitation Area Director (RAD) Positions
Jay Hancock reported that the Rehabilitation Area Director positions are being filled for the south, north and metro areas of the state.  Dee Torgerson has been hired as the Rehabilitation Area Director for southern Minnesota.  

Consumer Conflict

Jay Hancock reported that there was a conflict with a consumer that resulted in a 911 phone call at the Fairmont Workforce Center.  Staff were commended for handling the situation appropriately.  There was discussion about the development of the safety plan for situations like this.  A draft will be presented at the next operations committee meeting for review.  

MVAC Programs Update
Nancy Haag reported that applications went out to current participants for the Energy Assistance Program.  MVAC received less funding and the eligibility for the crisis funds has changed so fewer applicants will be served.  Nancy Haag also reported that the Blue Cross Blue Shield Foundation provided funding for emergency unmet needs and those funds are about 85% spent.     

New Leaf 
Connie Hines reported that the first New Leaf workshop, which is a Creative Job Search Class for offenders, is scheduled for Friday, September 14th in the Fairmont WorkForce Center. 

Employer Seminar
Connie Hines reported that the Fairmont WorkForce Center is partnering with the Fairmont Chamber of Commerce to provide training for employers on healthcare laws. 

Staff Update

Karen Wagner reported that Joshua Vrtacnik has been hired with the Minnesota Chapter of Disabled Veterans. His last day with MN DEED will be on September 21st.  

Release of Information and Data Privacy
Karen Wagner discussed concerns with securing signed releases of information for communication with partnering agencies.  There was discussion about the Training Team providing data privacy training.
Free Cell Phone Program
Karen Wagner reported on a free cell phone program for participants of state or federal assistance programs that includes 250 free minutes per month.  Distribution dates are yet to be determined.  
Tour of Manufacturing

Diane Halvorson reported that the Tour of Manufacturing will be held on Thursday, October 25th from noon – 7 p.m. There are 13 manufacturers participating in the event.  Tours are open to the public.  

Cost Allocation Plan
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the Cost Allocation Plans for each of the WorkForce Centers.  All information has been updated with the exception of participants in the Veterans Program.

Next Meeting
The next meeting of the Operations Committee is scheduled for October 8th at 1:00 p.m.

